February 9, 2010

Chairman Brad Anderson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:36 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, February 9, 2010.  

Board members present were Brad Anderson, Mike Roberts, Denny Richardson, Tina Bee and Maureen Manore.  Plan Commission members present were Donna Gates, Becky Gates and Bryce Black.  

The minutes from the January 10th meeting were read.  Denny Richardson made a motion to accept the minutes and Mike Roberts seconded it.  The vote was unanimous.

Treasurer’s report for January was read; balance on hand was $212,346.69.  Brad Anderson made a motion to accept the report and Mike Roberts seconded it.  The vote was unanimous.  The treasurer reported on the information received from the bank about money market accounts.  She was told that public funds are not eligible for this type of account.  The Board discussed placing the savings into a C.D.  Mike Roberts made a motion to place the Town’s savings into a Certificate of Deposit and Denny Richardson seconded.  The vote was unanimous.

Citizen’s Concerns:



None 

Road Update

Brad Anderson reported that any road construction project that will cost more than $25,000.00 will need to be submitted to the State.  The State will then determine the prevailing wages.  The County will handle submitting the paperwork.

The Board discussed possible projects for the year; which include blacktopping parts of Goatback, Porcupine Road and Gates Hill Road.

Brad Anderson has signed the paperwork for the Flood Aide money.  The Town should receive this money next month.

Election Grant Spending

The Town received a $200.00 grant from the State’s Election Division in 2009; which is to be used on election improvement.  The Board discussed several options and authorized the clerk to purchase a lever style doorknob and a doorway ramp for the Town Hall. 

Audit Clerk/Treasurer

The Board audited the 2009 financial records of the clerk and treasurer.

Discuss Emergency Management 

The Board examined the edited Emergency Management Operation Plan draft.  They will begin to finalize it at the next Town Board meeting.

Work on Comprehensive Plan

The Town Board and Plan Commission went over chapter 10, Intergovernmental Cooperation.  A meeting for the Plan Commission was set for February 23, 7:00 p.m. to continue working on the Comprehensive Plan.

The bills were paid.

The next regular board meeting was set for March 9, 2010, 7:30 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Minutes/Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, Road Reports, Discuss Emergency Operation Plan and working on the Comprehensive Plan.

Mike Roberts made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.

Time 930 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

